Learning the Ropes

By Niamh Parsons, Heather Prentice and Chloe Smith
Aspiring sailors took to the water in Findhorn Bay for Forres Academy’s Activity Day. The young sailors took to the waves of Findhorn Bay for a day of adventure led by instructors Andy Freshwater and former Forres Academy pupil, Billy Gregory. The group were divided into teams of two and pupils were taught the ropes of sailing the boat before attempting it themselves. 

For many pupils it was their first time in the boats. Pupil   Fraser Neilson said: “I hope it will be a lot of fun”. All the pupils were very enthusiastic about their trip out to the bay and looking forward to getting put on to the water.
Caitlin Kilday, added: “It was really cool and fun. I found it interesting how we had to set up the boats ready to go instead of just jumping in as soon as we go there”. Everyone enjoyed their day out and everyone nearly capsized which made it a very exciting day!
During the day, Forres Academy’s aspiring sailors learnt how to rig up the boat (put in the mast, rudder, etc) and most importantly, the basics of sailing! There was something for everyone as there was a wide variety of abilities.
Everyone enjoyed their time at the bay even though it was rather chilly and the sun refused to shine. Alan Hunter, who was accompanying the trip, reported: “All the sailors did very well, especially the girls, as the boys felt too cold to sail in the afternoon”.
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From left to right: Naomi Smart and Fraser Neilson





Forres Academy pupils being taught the basics by Andy Freshwater








